Using .xsvf files for programming CPLD’s
There are two ways to use a .xsvf file to program a CPLD directly from a PC Card.

The first is part of a standard update procedure for units in the field. The second is to allow factory programming of a blank CPLD already mounted on a Waveform board.

Update procedure:
By simply placing the appropriate CPLD file in the Update directory of a valid update card the CPLD will automatically be updated as part of the update process. This is available in versions 05.05.00.C or newer.

File naming conventions of the XSVF file include the version and the model type. The version is part of the file name, and the model as the filename extension. For example a CPLD with a version ID of 007, built for a FlashPAK would be called 007_cpld.fp.

Possible file extentions are:

· .ps for PS FlashCore programmers

· .rr for Roadrunner handlers

· .fp for FlashPAK desktop programmers.

Minimum version numbers for large mem and the waveform board changes for higher VCC overcurrent trips are:

· 007_cpld for LGMEM support

· 008_cpld for high VCC overcurrent

Note:  At the time of this writing, we are not expecting to have any future version numbers that do not have the higher VCC overcurrent support. This would mean that all CPLD versions higher than 008_cpld would indicate that the board is capable of the higher overcurrent limits.
The following rules are used by the system software to determine if the appropriate CPLD file is available.

· File extension must be the same as the current model type. Model types can be changed by renaming the desired model types file to the current model types file extension.
· VCC overcurrent capability must match based on CPLD version number. Currently 007_cpld will indicate low VCC overcurrent, 008_cpld for high VCC overcurrent. The system software currently checks that 008_cpld and higher versions will only be programmable into a waveform board that currently has 008_cpld or higher (High VCC overcurrent can not be programmed into a low VCC overcurrent hardware). Once again this can be tricked by renaming the file to what the firmware wants to see, if the technician is updating the waveform board hardware to support the higher overcurrent.
Initial Factory CPLD programming:

Since newly manufactured waveform boards do not have the CPLD programmed yet, there is no display available to select programming. With this being the case, a file based indicator is used to tell the booting firmware to program the CPLD at power up.

To do this the Update card inserted must have the appropriate .XSVF file for the model desired. It must also have a blank CPLD on the PCB and the following line in the ADMIN.TXT file:

FlashCPLD=007_cpld.fp

Where 007_cpld is the file name of the version and model desired (this example would make a low overcurrent FlashPak).

If a card and waveform board meet the above requirements, the CPLD will be flashed on initial power up and the unit re-booted after the programming.
